9

HIT AND MISS

Journal of the Western Antique

Power Associates

JULY 2020



ENGINE DONATION FROM DON STEDAM

PRESIDENT'S LETTER

Thanks to our editor, Jim Treadwell! He found a way to get the newsletter out to all our members during this shutdown. It has been a very different time and I must say I have never in my lifetime seen anything like it. Hopefully we are reaching the end of it and we can get back to some kind of normality, whatever that may be. Unfortunately, I don't think we will be back to the way we were any time in the near future. Shows have been canceled or postponed and when they have a show, what will it be like? Meeting with groups over 10 are canceled and there is no word when we can get together. All we can do is communicate with emails and this newsletter. That is the main purpose of this issue. Jim wanted to put something together so all members can see what other members have been working on during their down time. I for one have been working on the restoration of my Farmall F-20. I have finished painting all the parts and frame and just have the engine to paint and install. Like everyone else, I hope to show off my hard work at a future show. Please stay safe and hope to see all of you soon. By Bob Smith



2-2 1/5 HP STOVER HIT AND MISS

A wonderful gift from a long time

Member: DON SEDAM

IT WILL BE USED IN TRAINING AND SHOWS

THANKS FROM ALL MEMBERS AT WAPA

WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES

Minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on Saturday, March 14, 2020

Board Members Present: Bob Smith, Carey Stockton, Dave Stockton, Kelley Garcia, David Pasillas, Lance Wilson, Tim Neely, Joe Siddons, Ron Haskell

Board Members Absent: Roger Hahn

Members Present: LeRoy Overstreet, Dick Bouma, Lance Bryant, Dave Foley, Stevie Mote, Merle Morse, Jim Treadwell, Danny Ponce, Dave Ruhland, John Rimpau, Paul Montgomery, Clay Wilson, Rob Skinner, Steven Mandell,

Visitors: none

Call to Order: President Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 9:02 AM

Flag Salute: Led by LeRoy Overstreet

President: Bob Smith welcomed all in attendance and encouraged the membership to participate in the discussions. President Smith addressed the issue of continued criticism by a few members and reminded everyone that the Board of Directors is comprised solely of volunteers and that consideration should be given to this fact. Any member that feels they could or would do a better job should volunteer for office in the next election. A discussion on mailing out WAPA pins determined that any member requesting a pin that lives out of state will receive a pin, and that all others requesting a pin that are unable to attend a meeting or make other arrangements include \$4.00 to cover postage. WAPA sign-ups for the spring field trips may be cancelled if the schools cancel field trips.

Vice President: Carey Stockton announced that the Tulare Show is on hold pending further notification.

Secretary: Dave Stockton made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on February 1, 2020, second by Kelley Garcia with all in favor, and entered into record without correction.

Treasurer: Kelley Garcia furnished the banking report as follows: February figures for the investment savings account report a balance at \$40,580.63, museum fund at \$163,383total investments at \$203,963.76, with an adjusted profit/loss of -\$5,166.15. Total income/expenses were \$6,252.77. Checking acct. balance at \$8,094.53. Kelley moved 25% of gross profits (\$2,010.00) from the brokerage savings account into the museum fund account per Bylaws

Membership: David Pasillas furnished the membership report as follows: total membership at 162, with 125 as active, dues-paying. Motion made to approve for membership Dave Foley and David Reid, second by Dave Stockton with all in favor. Motion made to drop 27 from membership for non-payment of dues, second by Joe Siddons with all in favor.

Purchasing: Lance Wilson has WAPA shirts and hats for sale. The Burgers & Bullets Shoot Out is on Sat. May 16th. If you wish to go , contact Lance at 909 865 5500

Show Director: Roger Hahn absent. President Bob Smith gave a report on the following upcoming shows: The Highland Citrus Festival on March 19 has been cancelled; LaVerne Car Show on April 11 has been postponed with new date to be announced; Tulare show is on hold pending further notification; Chino Corn Feed Run on April 25 has been postponed - motion to sanction by Bob Smith, second by Carey Stockton with all in favor, date to be announced; L.A. Live Steamers has invited WAPA to participate with them on Sunday, April 26 - motion to sanction by Ron Haskell, second by Kelley Garcia with all in favor.

Library: Joe Siddons had nothing to report.

Safety: Director Tim Neely stated that a first aid kit and certified fire extinguisher are required and will be on hand at each show.

Museum: Director Ron Haskell had nothing to report concerning the museum due to the shutdown. Ron says that the Fun Day at Cal Poly was a sucess. Thanks go out to Carey Stockton and his family for their help.

Editor: Jim Treadwell would like to have all articles, stories, ads, etc. to him by the 25th of each month for inclusion in the newsletter. Jim asks that any pictures, articles, etc. be sent as an attachment to the e-mail.

Cal Poly: Director Bob Smith and crew have been at work on a number of the Cal Poly tractors including two John Deere A's and a 50. If you can help out in this area, contact Bob Smith at 909 435-9978.

Riverside Citrus Grove Project: Ron Haskell reported that the building for the 200 HP Western engine is mostly done for now. Work will begin on a '41 International 1-1/2 ton truck and a three-sided building.

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Announcements:

Adjournment: 10:30 AM

Next Meeting: No April meeting

Dave Stockton, secretary

BUD MELVIN IS SELLING OFF COLLECTION OF PARTS HERE ARE SOME ITEMS

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED PLEASE CALL RON HASKEL





NOVO ROLLR

The engine was built August 1929

Model KV 15940

It was the first stationary engine to use Timken roller bearings.

It was purchased by Blackhomer Rotary
Pump Company,

Rapids City , Mich.

1 cylinder ,3" bore , 4 stroke, Wico mag.

Restored by Jim and Kathleen Treadwell

This is what we did, along with enjoying our grandchildren !!!!

A Left Hander in a Right Handed World (Reprint from 2013)

All of you left handers out there can relate to this article. For all of you right handers, maybe you will have a little sympathy for us. When a right hander cuts with a pair of scissors, the blades are pushed together so the paper cuts easily. For a left hander the blades push apart not allowing a proper cut. We must compensate by inserting our thumb farther through and pull the bottom blade into the top blade. In the military when I fired the M-16 rifle there were precautions to take. The shells ejected out the right and back. Perfect for a right hander for a left hander, the hot shells would wiz past your face and bounce off your right shoulder. To prevent a hot shell from going down your shirt, we had to button our top button to avoid any openings. Same is true for many fire arms. Try to work a bolt action rifle left handed. For you right hander's, grab a tape measure in your left hand and pull out the tape. What do you see? Now you get the picture. Now how does this relate to our hobby? The other day I borrowed a jib key remover from Leroy Overstreet. I went to use it and found that the tool would want to creep upward on the key as I struck it. After much frustration and closer examination, the tool had a slight taper to it and if you inserted the tool from the left the taper would make the tool want to move upward. If you inserted the tool from the right the taper would allow the tool to stay close to the shaft. This tool should have been sold with a warning to be used by a right hander only. Left handers beware!

FOR SALE ECONOMY
4 1/2 HORSE POWER
RUNS GOOD \$1200.00 OBO

FREE SAND BLAST CABINET

HARBOR FREIGHT

JIM TREADWELL



Hi all. From Ron Haskel

It has been too long since we got together, and a lot has happened. Cal Poly is almost completely shut down, but we managed to get the Ford skip

loader that was donated by Gus out. Took it to my place and replaced the

fuel shutoff and put it back together. Returned it to the WAPA building and went to the Hathaway ranch and got a couple of loads of donated things and put them in the building also. The fence between the building and the land fill has been moved back giving us a lot more room. As soon as things open up we need to get in and knock down weeds, level some ground and decide where things will go. Before we do any more work we

need something in writing, let's hope it is soon.

Carey Stockton came over and we made a bracket to attach a generator to a

stationary bicycle, and picked up a tank so Lance can make a pot muffler for his Reid.

The WERT (Western Engine Restoration Team) has been working a little at the Citrus Park. We got the old International Harvester flatbed truck running and are going to get the brakes working. While in the archive building we found several items to add to the Western 200hp building, a large wooden fanblade from a wind machine, some lifting handles for round and square smudge pots, a transfer pump for smudge oil, a large Fairbanks Morse platform scale, an IH M 1 1/2 hp engine attached to a smudge oil transfer pump and an old gas pump. We will get some signs made for them and be ready for the next showing.

I recently had a small air cooled gas engine and some related carburetors donated to WAPA. I will try and bring them to the next meeting to see if any members need them.



MORE OF BUDS PARTS



WAPA HIT AND MISS. 6003 COURTLAND DR. 80350 A3 SUIDE A3 SUIDE



NOVO BEFORE RESTRATION

Paris Fish
Charles Garrigues
Robert Holman
Gerald Hosterman
Paul Ogden
Dave Pasillas
Gary Provansal
David Reid

July Birthdays

UP COMING EVENTS

NEXT MEETING

JULY 11TH AT 9:00AM

AT LARRY MADOLE

14179 ALBERS WAY

CHINO CA. 91710